
 
 
 

 
 

 
April 16, 2020 

 
Mr. Dean Curtland 
Director of Site Operations 
NextEra Energy Duane Arnold, LLC 
3277 DAEC Road 
Palo, IA  52324-9785 
 
SUBJECT: NRC PARTICIPATION IN THE DUANE ARNOLD ENERGY CENTER 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS EXERCISE (PLUME PHASE) 
RESCHEDULED FROM APRIL 2020 TO SEPTEMBER 2020 

 
Dear Mr. Curtland, 
 
The U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) routinely participates in licensees’ Emergency 
Preparedness Exercises to ensure that the NRC’s incident response capabilities are effectively 
maintained and to provide licensees an opportunity to exercise the interface with the NRC 
during response to an incident at their sites.  The purpose of this letter is to inform you of our 
intent to participate in the Duane Arnold Energy Center Emergency Preparedness Exercise that 
was rescheduled to September 2, 2020, as a result of the Nation’s response to slow the spread 
of the novel coronavirus and COVID-19. 
 
During the exercise, the NRC’s response will involve activating various NRC response centers, 
as deemed appropriate.  The NRC will dispatch NRC responders, as necessary, to your various 
response facilities to ensure a face-to-face presence at these emergency locations for 
monitoring, assessment, and information sharing purposes.  If our scope of participation 
changes, we will contact your emergency preparedness staff to discuss the changes. 
 
The NRC is available, at your request, to provide some or all the NRC pre-exercise outreach 
activities previously conducted March 4-5, 2020, again in preparation for the rescheduled 
exercise.  These pre-exercise activities help site personnel understand the NRC’s incident 
response activities. 
 
If you have any questions concerning our participation, please contact Brent Boston at  
630-829-9764, Desiree Smith at 630-829-9853, or me at 630-829-9650. 
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This letter will be made available for public inspection and copying at  
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html and at the NRC Public Document Room in 
accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) 2.390, “Public Inspections, 
Exemptions, Requests for Withholding.” 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
      /RA/ 
 
 
 Aaron T. McCraw, Team Leader  
 Technical Support Staff 
 Division of Reactor Projects 
 
Docket Nos. 50-331; 72-032  
License Nos. DPR-49 
 
cc: Distribution via LISTSERV® 
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